
President’s Corner 

By Jeff Griffin, President 

I want to take this opportunity to thank 

everyone who braved the rain to attend 

National Night Out. My family and I 

attended the gathering on Huntington and 

had a great time meeting our neighbors. I heard through the 

grapevine that the other gatherings were great as well and this 

is, in large part, due to the volunteers who took the time to put 

them together. To y’all I say THANK YOU and WELL DONE! 

Sticking with the theme of taking a bit of your time to help 

make our neighborhood a place we are all proud to call home, I 

would like to encourage you to take a part in our HOA board. 

There are two positions that will be available soon. We are 

specifically looking for a new Secretary and VP of 

Development; please know that any HOA Member can run for 

a board position. Thank you to Sue Caldwell and Kristen Ceaser 

for the amazing impact you have made during your tenures on 

the Board. I wish you both the best and look forward to 

continuing our friendship. 

Here is the fine print that you may need to know: The term is 

for one year (January-December 2018) and serves as a great 

way to meet neighbors, build friendships with leaders in the 

community, and share your ideas for our neighborhood events.  

G. Scott Waddell, Bette Hodges and Bart Ord represent the 

nominating committee this year, so please feel free to reach out 

to any of them for more information or any questions you may 

have. 

G. Scott Waddell – gsw@gsw-inc.com  

Bette Hodges - hodgesbrh@sbcglobal.net  

Bart Ord - bartord@sbcglobal.net 

For those of you wondering, the Annual General Meeting has 

been moved to the first week in January. We have some great 

things planned and look forward to filling everyone in on the 

details over the next couple of months. 

Finally I would like to fill everyone in on the current status of 

the empty lot behind Sonny Bryan’s. It is currently under 

contract, but we do not yet know who the buyer is. I spoke with 

a member of the Richardson Planning Commission yesterday 

(Oct. 13th) and nothing has been submitted to them regarding 

that lot, yet. That is all we know at this point, but the HOA 

Board is taking an active interest in this matter and will be 

following up on a consistent basis. 

Thank you, neighbors! Look forward to seeing you soon! 

. 

Development 

By Kristen Ceaser, VP Development 

With the holidays just around the corner, special events are filling the 

calendars of many Richardson residents.  

 

Lace Up Your Running Shoes 

The RISD Spirit Run will be hosted on Saturday, November 4th at 

Galatyn Park in Richardson.  

 

This race benefits the Excellence in Education Foundation which 

provides funding for programs that support excellence in teaching and 

high-achieving students, raises funds for the enrichment & innovations 

of teaching for all students, recognizes and rewards excellence in 

teaching and performance, and reinforces a positive relationship with 

the community.  

For more information or to register, please visit www.risdspiritrun.com. 

 

The 12th Annual Gobble Hobble 5K, 10K and Family Fun Run 

benefitting the Boys & Girls Club of Richardson will be on Saturday, 

November 18th at Galatyn Park in Richardson.  

For more information or to register, please visit www.getracing.org.  

 

A Magical, Musical Christmas  

The City of Richardson is proud to announce the 45th Annual 

Christmas Parade scheduled for Saturday morning, December 2nd at 

9:00am. First Responders are honored to be the Grand Marshals, as 

residents from across the city are encouraged to come out and support 

this exciting event which benefits Network of Community Ministries.  

 

Individuals and groups are encouraged to represent the theme with their 

costumes, vehicles and floats. A registration form is available online at 

www.cor.net, and all entries must be received by November 26th.  

 

For more information about the parade or becoming a “Friend of the 

Parade,” please contact Parade Manager, Allison Rhinebarger at 972-

744-7853 or allison.rhinebarger@cor.gov.  

 

Taking out the Trash 

 Richardson residents age 65 or older are eligible for a discount on their 

residential trash collection fee. In order to qualify, residents must 

submit a completed application, available online, along with proof of 

age, such as a driver’s license, to customer.service@cor.gov.  

 

OR… you may stop by the Customer Service office at City Hall to fill 

out the application and provide proof of age. This discount will drop 

the monthly charge from $21.00 to $15.56. 
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Holiday Tour of Homes  

 The Richardson Woman’s Club’s annual Holiday Tour of Homes is 

November 11th-12th. Guests are invited to shop the Artisan 

Marketplace, feast on homemade luncheon choices and tour three 

homes decked out for the holidays!  

 

A map to the homes and other bazaars in the area will be available. For 

more information, please visit www.rwctx.org. 

 

City Upgrades and Openings 

  In addition to the new complex for Fire and Police, this month City 

Council approved the rebuild of Fire Station #3 at Lookout and Custer 

Road. This station was built over 40 years ago before we had women 

in the ranks and when trucks were smaller and lighter. It is the last of 

the original stations.  

 

 When this station is complete, all stations will have been updated. In 

the next budget cycle, the city will start the process again with updates 

to Station #5 since it will be the oldest station. These buildings are 

active every hour of every day. 

 

   A new city park will open on Saturday, October 28th  on Renner Road 

- Fox Creek Park. It is immediately west of the CityLine Development 

on the north side of Renner.  

 

  This will increase the city park system by another six acres. Late this 

winter and into the early spring, you will see initial development of the 

Spring Creek Nature Area east of 75 and south of Renner. The project 

will take several years as the city finalizes the Master Plan, but the loop 

trail will be starting soon. 

 

 
By Whit Hyde, VP of Beautification 

 

Well, with November here and Thanksgiving around the 

corner, I would like to say that I am thankful to be home after 

six weeks working Hurricane Harvey on the Texas coast.  

Certainly missed my family, friends and neighbors. Thanks to 

the many that helped out in my absence.  

The Yard of the Month program has wrapped up for this year. 

I appreciate all the landscaping pride here in JJP – which by 

the way, always keeps it a challenge to choose just a few 

winners each month.   And now with Y.O.M sun setting, that 

means that the holiday lighting contest is just a few short 

weeks away.    Almost time to start checking bulbs and 

dusting off decorations!  I’ll be judging lights mid December.  

Life Lived Beautifully® 

CALLOWAY’S 

N U R S E R Y® 

Monthly Lawn & Garden Checklist 
 

NOVEMBER 
 

 Time to Plant Wildflower Seeds 
 

 

The Organic Checklist 

 
 Fertilize bulbs, annuals, and perennials with 

Calloway’s Organic & Natural Fertilizer 

 

 Mulch to conserve moisture  

  

 Plant Winter annual color 

 

Safety Update 

By Wayne Stokes, VP Safety  

The holidays are a constant flurry of activity and merriment. 

Unfortunately household fires are more prevalent in winter 

months and all of the holiday decorations certainly don’t help 

during the month of December. To keep the holidays at home 

as joyful as possible, a few safety precautions can save time, 

money, and stress so that you can enjoy the season to the 

fullest. 

Here are a few ways to practice safety at home during the 

holidays… 

The safest tree is fresh. Try to purchase a freshly cut tree, if 

possible. Water daily and keep it far away from candles. 

Whenever possible, choose decorations made with flame-

resistant, flame-retardant and non-combustible materials. 

Make sure to inspect holiday lights before use. Discard any 

lights with frayed cords or loose connections. When replacing 

bulbs, unplug string light and make sure to match voltage and 

wattage to the original bulb. 

Do not connect more than one extension cord together. 

Instead, choose one that will meet the length required. 

Hang lights properly. Don’t mount lights in any way that can 

damage the cord’s wire insulation.  To hold lights in place, 

string them through hooks or insulated staples instead of nails 

or tacks. Never pull on lights to remove them. Remember to 

http://www.rwctx.org/


tape any loose cords on the floor and keep children and pets 

away from light strings and electrical decorations. 

Turn off the lights. Turn off any indoor holiday lights when 

away from home or going to bed. Better to be safe than sorry! 

Check labels to be sure that lights have been certified for 

outdoor use.  When hanging outdoor lights, keep electrical 

connectors off the ground and away from metal rain gutters. 

To hold them in place, use insulated tape or plastic clips 

instead of metal nails or tacks. 

Hire a professional to perform yearly maintenance checks 

on your furnace and ventilation system. Be sure to replace 

your furnace filter frequently during colder months. 

Clear any clutter around the furnace. Keep the furnace area 

as clean as possible. Do not store any combustibles such as 

paper, chemicals, paint, rags, or cleaning products near your 

furnace. Additionally, store gasoline or propane outside of the 

home. 

Inspect the fireplace. Seek a professional to inspect your 

fireplace annually to make sure it is in proper working 

condition. This simple step could literally save your entire 

home! 

Test smoke alarms and install carbon monoxide detectors. 

Make sure your smoke detectors are in working order and that 

you have carbon monoxide (CO) detectors on every level of 

your home– especially near sleeping areas. 

Hope you find these tips helpful. Wishing you a safe and stress-free 

holiday! 

Dallas County Schools Vote – 

November 7th 
By Jeff Griffin 

Dallas County Schools is a taxing entity that we all pay for 

that provides school bus services for all of Dallas County. 

Three school districts in Dallas County have opted out of their 

services before this vote, choosing instead to ensure the safety 

of their children themselves.  

The wording that will appear on the ballot on November 7th 

is very vague so I would like to reiterate it here and clarify 

what it means. 

The wording on the ballot reads: 

"Proposition for the continuation of Dallas County Schools 

Student Transportation Services. Authorizing the continued 

operation of the county board of education, board of county 

school trustees, and office of the county school superintendent 

in Dallas County and the collection of the Dallas County school 

equalization ad valorem tax." 

A vote for yes means that DCS will continue to provide school 

bus services to our community, and we will continue to be taxed 

by DCS as a separate entity. A vote of no means that Richardson 

will need to provide it’s own school bus services, paid for by 

Richardson tax dollars, and DCS will no longer exist. 

I would suggest a Google search on “Dallas County Schools” 

if you would like to learn more before the vote on November 

7th. 

However you vote, please note that JJP HOA is here to give 

you a ride to go vote. As always we will have a golf cart at the 

ready to pick you up and take you home from the voting booth. 

If you prefer we also have someone who can take you to vote 

in a vehicle with doors and windows. Either way, do your 

homework, and be ready to vote on November 7th. If you would 

like a ride on to go vote please call or text Pearce-8181 (732-

723-8181). JJP HOA does not have any opinion on this vote 

except to encourage everyone to cast their ballot. 

 

JJP HOA Membership 

By Brandi Kessells VP Membership 

Hello Neighbors!  This is the time of year when JJP has 

historically had our AGM (Annual General Meeting) and runs 

our annual membership drive through the end of the year.  We 

have decided to change things up for 2018 memberships!  We 

will be having our Annual General Meeting in January 2018 

and will hold our membership drive January through March.  

This will allow the meeting and drive to align with the calendar 

year of membership and hopefully will catch people in a 

“planning for the year” mode instead of the holiday rush! 

We’ve been working hard to ensure that you guys have the 

best block captains!  I want to recognize your block captains 

and make you aware of who they are if you don’t already 

know.  Give them a big thanks for volunteering their time and 

representing you and your block for the HOA! The current list 

is included in this newsletter.  

 

SEPTEMBER 26, 2017 MINUTES 
JJPHOA BOARD MEETING 

On Tuesday September 26, 2017, Jeff Griffin called the 

JJPHOA Board meeting to order at 7:30pm at the office of 

Shlomo Friman at 720 W. Arapaho Rd. Richardson, Texas.  

Those in attendance were:  Jeff Griffin, Kristen Ceaser, Wayne 

Stokes, Greg Immel, and Sue Caldwell. 

There were no visitors. 

http://www.vivint.com/neighborhood/tech-neighbor/why-you-need-carbon-monoxide-detectors/?EXID=18483


Secretary’s Report:    

The Board approved the August 29, 2017 JJPHOA Board 

meeting minutes. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Committee Reports: 

President’s Report:  Jeff reminded the Board that “Tailgate 

in the Park” would start at 4:30pm Wednesday, September 27th 

before the J.J. Pearce HS JV football game scheduled for 

5:30pm.  There will be hot dogs, chips, cookies and drinks for 

visitors from JJPHOA and the surrounding area as well as J.J. 

Pearce students, coaches, boosters, and families.  The JJPHOA 

and the J.J. Pearce Athletic Booster Club will put on this event. 

Yeti:  In a note to the Board, G. Scott thanked the Board for 

his engraved  “G. Yeti” cup that replaced the one that was lost 

at the July 4th picnic event.  The new one was engraved with 

“this was stolen from G. Scott” and had a “G” on the other side. 

Hard Copy Directory:  Jeff said that he would be sending 

out a constant contact email to all HOA members to validate 

everyone’s name, address, and phone number for the directory.  

No children would be listed.  He said that he would get with 

Emily to upload this corrected information to the website. 

Jeff asked the Board members to think about the Board’s 

structure and if anyone is thinking of retiring from their Board 

position to write down their core responsibilities and roles as 

they see them. 

Safety:  The Board thanked Wayne for filling in as editor for 

the September 2017 newsletter.  The deadline for October 

newsletter articles will be October 15th and Wayne offered to 

fill in for another month if needed.  

The crime report for our area indicated that people who leave 

their cars parked outside at night need to remember to lock the 

car doors.  Wayne said that everyone needs to check 

Nextdoor.Com for the police reports about crime.  He reported 

there were three car burglaries in the JJP/Reservation 

neighborhood and for everyone to be aware of strangers in their 

neighborhood.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Greg Immel reported a September 

ending balance of JJPHOA’s Pavillion Bank checking account 

of $16,055. 

AGM:  The Board discussed a date for the Annual General 

Meeting in January and decided to schedule it for Saturday, 

January 6, 2018 from 3pm to 5pm.  The Board also discussed 

an agenda for the meeting including speakers and their topics to 

be presented, pre meeting attractions, food, and other details.  

Jeff will check on Mohawk and speaker availability for that 

date.  Final details will be announced at a later date. Meeting 

adjourned at 8:40pm. 

Future Dates: 

10/15/17 October Newsletter article deadline  

10/24/17 October Board meeting  

1/6/2018 HOA Annual General Meeting 

 

Respectfully Submitted  

Sue Caldwell, Secretary, JJPHOA 

 

Coming Board Meetings: 

11/28/17 Board meeting 7 PM 

All members are invited to attend the 

Board Meeting. 

Contact a board member if you’d like to 

attend  

Financial Report 

By Greg Immel, Treasurer 

  

         Statement of Cash Receipts and Expenses

   For Period January 1, 2017 to December 31, 2017

CASH RECEIPTS: 3rd Qtr YTD

Membership Dues 185 1610

Member Donations JJPHOA  Park 0 0

Misc Donations 350 3175

Advertising Newsletter 0 1851

TOTAL RECEIPTS 535 6636

EXPENSES:

Beautification 0 70

Board -422 3784

Crime Watch 0 0

Development 0 0

Editor 0 646

JJ Pearce Park -  Maintenance 0 2166

JJ Pearce Park -General 0 115

Membership 0 83

Safety 0 85

Secretary 0 0

Treasurer 0 28

Webmaster 0 0

TOTAL EXPENSES -422 6977

Net Income (Loss) 113 -341

Beginning Balance Checking 6/30/2017 16256

Add Receipts 535

Less Expenses -422

Ending Balance 16369



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  

  

 

 

  

JJP HOA Block Captains 2017

Block Additional Cheyenne Captain Address Phone Number Email Address

1100 Chesterton 1702/04/06 1800/02 Anthony & Messina Pampillonia 1101 Chesterton 214-557-8129 anthony@pampilloniajewelers.com

1200 Chesterton Laurie & Carl Dunlap 1202 Chesterton 972-965-1109 lhdunlap64@gmail.com

1300 Chesterton + 1701 Mimosa Bette Hodges 1303 Chesterton 972-671-9553 hodgesbrh@sbcglobal.net

1400 Chesterton Gail Huckabee 1419 Chesterton 972-234-1370 glh3846@att.net

1089-1113 Edith Circle (EAST) 1113 and east Brandy & Eryn Madigan 1109 Edith 469-693-1988 brandydm1@yahoo.com

1115-1137 Edith Circle (WEST) 1115 and west Ann Conner 1123 Edith 972-571-0142 aconner@mail.smu.edu

1100 Eton 1700 1608/06 Tara Navin 1123 Eton 214-886-7696 gtara21@hotmail.com

1200 Eton Mike Hudspeth 1214 Eton 972-238-0058 mrhud317@yahoo.com

1100-1129 Grassmere 1512/14/16/18 Sue Caldwell 1514 Cheyenne 972-231-0702 smcjlc1@aol.com

1200 Grassmere Monica Pompeo 1215 Grassmere 303-241-6778 monica.ciaramitaro@gmail.com

1100 Huntington 1804/06/08/10 Ross and Sara Robertson 1119 Huntington 972-238-0869 rosssarajo@tx.rr.com

1200 Huntington Bill Little 1212 Huntington 972-690-6315 little.bill49@gmail.com

1300 Huntington Renee Warner  1315 Huntington 972-238-1825 jasonw@smu.edu

1400 Huntington Steve Dawson  1404 Huntington 972-644-1112 awsomsteve@hotmail.com

1900 Lilac Court Alisa & Jim Woods  1903 Lilac Court 972-863-7051 apw1016@verizon.net

1100 Melrose 1500/02 Jewel Willet jewell.m.willett@gmail.com

1100 Pueblo 1504/06/08/10 Banner Short 1116 Pueblo 469-831-5956 banner.short@gmail.com

1100 Stratford 1520/22 1600/02/04 Mark Montgomery 1116 Stratford 214-415-9466 renettaw@aol.com

1200 Stratford Bart Ord 1211 Stratford 972-644-7743 bartord@sbcglobal.net

1900 Violet Place Jim Murray 1903 Violet Place 972-690-0415 jimmurray2017@gmail.com
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